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Date: June 17, 2022 

To: Coordinated care organizations  

From: Dave Inbody, CCO Operations Director 
Medicaid Programs 

 

Subject: Retroactive rule issued to correct the Prioritized List reference in OAR 410-141-3830. 

The Oregon Health Authority (OHA) missed updating OAR 410-141-3830 to correctly reference the 
1/1/2022 Prioritized List of Health Services. A temporary rule was filed to correct this oversight. 

■ The rule reference was incorrect from 1/1/2022 to 4/15/2022. It incorrectly referenced the past list 
when it should have been updated to reference the 1/1/2022 list.  

■ The web link in the rule was correct.  

■ Operational changes that depend on the list such as CCO rate development and capitation were not 
affected. 

Why is this happening? 
OHA strives to keep all our OARs current, but we unfortunately missed the update for 1/1/2022. We 
regret the error. 

What should you do? 

■ Confirm that you are using the 1/1/2022 list for operations and that you were using it effective 
1/1/2022. The list is commonly used in claims processing and by prior authorization reviewers.  

■ For cases with dates between 1/1/22 – 4/14/22 that rely on the Prioritized List, you may site this 
retroactive rule if needed.  

Questions? 

If you have questions about this announcement, please contact your CCO Account Representative. Thank 
you for your continued support of the Oregon Health Plan and the services you provide to our members. 


